Newsletter 8

Friday 9th November

"Loving to learn as we build friendship and faith"

Updates from our Chair of Governors

- The 2017/18 'Governor Report to Parents' is online and available for parents. The report covers the work of the school governors during the 2017/18 academic year.
- We have a vacancy for a parent governors, information has been sent home.
- Alex Cornelius is this year's governor responsible for child protection and complaints.

Anxiety Workshop

The Charlie Waller Memorial Trust will be leading an anxiety workshop for parents and carers on Wednesday 28th November from 6pm until 7.30pm. If you would like to attend the session please let Mrs Cookson know. If you are struggling with childcare, please let us know because we can arrange for a member of staff to supervise children during the workshop. For more information about the trust, please visit https://www.cwmt.org.uk

Seesaw (Y1-6 parents)

- To access your child's 2018/19 online journal, you need to have scanned your child's new class QR code. Several parents are not yet connected to the journals and have not been able to access the photographs and learning information sent out to classes. Please see your child's class teacher for codes!
- If you have not accessed Seesaw before, please collect a permission slip from Mrs Cookson.

If you would like to donate a box, please bring to school on Monday 12th November or Tuesday 13th November.

Breakfast club

If dropping off at breakfast club, please bring your child into the building and handover to the PH Sport leader.

Remembrance

This week we have been commemorating 100 years since the end of World War One. Children have learnt about the soldiers within our parish who fought in WW1, have taken part in a range of Remembrance activities and some have contributed to a whole school art project at St Paul's Church. Today we held a Remembrance Collective Worship and invited residents from a local care home, the choir performed and each class presented work from their week. The last post was played by Mrs Dubas and we held a two minute silence.

Children in Need

Wear pyjamas to school day on Friday 16th November! We have several non-uniform days this term so this day will be a voluntary donation. The merchandise has arrived and will be from Monday.... we have wristbands (£1)... we have glow in the dark keyrings (£2)... we have pin badges (£1) and headbands (£2.50)!

Year group	Content	Date of event
Year R-5	Flu vaccination (emailed)	3 rd December
Y2-6	Discoverers club	Starts 13 th November
All KS2 Optional KS1	Home learning project	Term 2 – hand in 11 th December
Whole school	Parent/governor vacancy	Return by 23 rd November

FOSSP notices email: fossp@sarum-st-pauls.wilts.sch.uk Text: 07704 917418

- 16/11/18 Bingo night. Tickets on sale every morning for £4 per adult.
- 22/11/18 FOSSP meeting at 1930 in the mobile.
- Winter raffle would you or your employer be able to donate a raffle prize?
- Please donate any outgrown school blue cardigans and jumpers to FOSSP.
- If you are having a clear out of books, CDs or DVDs please leave them in the FOSSP box by the office.

Yours Sincerely,

Autumn Term 2 Dates



Please see our school website for further details.

Event	Date	Information
Poppy merchandise on sale this week	Week beginning 5 th November	Suggested donations for items range from 50p-£2
Children in Need merchandise on sale this week	Week beginning 12 th November	Items range from £1 to £2.50
Deadline for returning shoebox	Tuesday 13 th November	
INSET	Monday 26 th November	No pupils in school this day
'Healthy body / Healthy minds' – health and wellbeing themed week	Week beginning 26 th November	Pupils will be taking part in a variety of workshops to promote mental health and wellbeing
Parent workshop with The Charlie Waller Trust – 'Anxiety'	Wednesday 28 th November	6-7.30pm
Non uniform day to raise money for Charlie Waller foundation	Friday 30 th November	Theme for non-uniform: wear something to show us 'What makes you YOU!' in exchange for £1. Ideas could include your brownie/scout uniform, favourite football team kit, your favourite colour, a fashion statement to celebrate your personality etc Be creative!
Year R-5 flu vaccinations	Monday 3 rd December	Carried out by nurses from Virgincare.
Year R New Entry Health Reviews	Tuesday 4 th December	Carried out by nurses from Virgincare.
Year 6 attending Christingle service at Salisbury Cathedral	Thursday 6 th December	
Non uniform day in exchange for donations to FOSSP	Friday 7 th December	KS1 – children's tombola prize KS2 – adults' tombola prize (bottle)
KS2 Mr Walker concert to parents/grandparents	Monday 10 th December at 2.15pm	Incorporating guitar students.
Term 2 home learning projects to be handed in by this day	Tuesday 11 th December	
KS1 Nativity	Wednesday 12 th Dec at 2pm Thursday 13 th Dec at 5.30pm	Nativity takes place in the lower hall. Tickets for seating purposes available from the office shortly.
KS2 Carol Concert	Tuesday 18 th December at 6pm	Please join us at St Paul's Church for our KS2 carol concert
Christmas lunch day	Wednesday 19 th December	Children can wear Christmas jumpers /accessories! More information to follow.
Last day of autumn term	Friday 21st December	Children can be collected from 1.30pm
First day of spring term	Monday 7 th January	